
      CNOG Meeting 
      June 10, 2024 

Meeting was called to order with a prayer by Deb Batey. 

Deb asked Todd to talk about the solar project as a member of the 
Campgrounds Board.  He gave the estimated cost of the project and the 
anticipated return for what we produce.  He said that the Board had 
approved the project and that he feels it is good for the earth and for the 
campgrounds.  Brad pointed out that with things that had happened so far 
this year had depleted our funds, making it tough to pay for the project and 
have money to work with.  He pointed out our upcoming expenses and what we 
have on hand. 

Deb said there was a there is a memo from World Church that came as a 
result of a meeting with Denise.  Kent explained that we had been given 
permission to go ahead with the solar project, but we do not have permission 
to file for the Federal Rebate.   

Doug asked for a clarification on the financial status that Brad had listed. 
Brad explained what we have on hand, upcoming expenses, anticipated income. 

Evelyn made a motion that we do the installation of solar for the RV pad 
area and tiny houses this year and save the rest for a later date.  She stated 
that World Church advised we set up our own 501C3, which would allow us 
to do form our own mission statement to provide service to all we wish to 
include.   Lynn seconded the motion to proceed.  He asked if that would 
include the cabins.  Kent stated that the cabins are on a different meter. 
Deb asked about the 1-1, which will no longer be available after the end of 
the year, but we will continue to receive that as soon as we are on-line. 

Doug made a motion to amend Evelyn’s amendment to go ahead with the whole 
project, doing all except the caretaker’s house and the shed.  Dawn 
seconded the motion on the amended motion.  Evelyn asked what the total 
amount would then be.  Kent stated that the RV/Tiny House area would be 
$114,000.  Cabin area would be $30,000, Lodge are would be $99,000.  Total 
would be  $240,000.  Lynn pointed out the the cabin area and the RV/Tiny 
House areas would be placed in the same area, making more sense to do them 
at the same time. 

Evelyn amended her original motion that we do the RV/Tiny house area to 
include the cabin area.  Lynn seconded that motion.  Brad emphasized that 
this will be the only large project for the next 2 years if we do this.  Kent 
stated that the RV/ Tiny house/ Cabin  cost would be $145,516.  Adding the 
lodge would bring it to $244,732.   

Deb asked for a vote on Doug’s amendment to do the total package, minus the 
caretaker’s house and the shed.  Three yeses.  Motion defeated. 
She then called for the vote on Evelyn’s motion to do just the RV/Tiny 
House and Cabin areas.  Seven yeses.  Motion passed.  Brad stated that we 



now need someone to take the lead on working with Mohrfeld on getting 
things started on the project, including final costs and timing. 

Dawn nominated Kent to take the lead on working with the company to see 
what the next steps are, and the upfront costs.  Kent stated he would do it. 
He said he would start tomorrow. 

Lynn wanted to talk about a phone call he received from Card Connect 
about a new program to use ACH for payments, which is an electronic check 
in place of a credit card transaction.  Dawn pointed out that we would need 
to know what the charge will be on using this service.  Dawn made a motion 
to put in place the ACH program.  Doug seconded.  Vote taken, Brad 
abstained, motion passed. 

Dawn sent an estimate about taking down 2 trees in the cabin area.  Estimate 
is $1,450 for dropping those tress, and then we do the clean up.  Lynn made 
the motion to take those trees down, Doug seconded the motion.  Vote taken, 
motion passed.  Dawn will contact the company to make arrangements. 

Dawn reported that she had another electrical problem with the Heather 
House.  She had worked on the problem, talked to Lynn, and called the 
electrician.  He came and found that there had been a problem in the outside 
box, then fixed it.   

Brad has sent out the 5 year plan list, showing what has been done and what 
still needs to be done.  He had gotten a call from the Illinois Department of 
Revenue stating that Lee is listed on their records.  We will need to fill 
out a new application form to get this our of Lee’s name and turn this over 
to a Non-Profit Organization.  

Dawn made a motion to adjourn.   

Respectfully Submitted, 

Dawn Durgin 


